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Summary of the meeting of December 6, 2012

The Committee met under the leadership of the Permanent Representative of Guyana to the OAS, Ambassador Bayney Karran, to consider the items on the order of business, document CP/CSH-1451/12.

The following delegations participated in this meeting:  Argentina, Bahamas, Belize, Bolivia, Brazil, Canada, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, El Salvador, Guatemala, Guyana, Haiti, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama, Paraguay, Peru, Saint Lucia, Trinidad and Tobago, United States, Uruguay, and the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela.
1. Report by the Inter-American Defense Board (IADB) on its analysis and review of technical, advisory, and educational assistance services provided by the IADB to member states in accordance with its Statutes 

Lt. General Guy Thibault, Chairman of the Council of Delegates of the Inter-American Defense Board (IADB) addressed 3 points:
· The challenge of providing the IADB greater visibility
· The issue of resources and how this affects IADB activities
· The upcoming discussion by the CSH on the future of the mission of the components and instruments of the inter-American defense system

The Director General of the Inter-American Defense Board, General Juárez Aparecido de Paula Cunha, spoke about the report entitled “Technical Assistance, Advisory, and Educational Services of the Inter-American Defense Board,” which was distributed as document CP/CSH-1452/12. General Juárez's presentation was distributed as document CP/CSH/INF.338/12.
2. Report of the IADB on the promotion of participation by civilian authorities and officials responsible for defense affairs and for civilian-military relations to complement the educational services and opportunities provided by the Board in this area

Rear Admiral Jeffrey A. Lemmons, Director of the Inter-American Defense College (IADC) referred to the symposium held in October 2012 to commemorate the 50th anniversary of the IADC and to the seminar on human rights and international humanitarian law, scheduled for December 11 to 13, 2012. The IADC presentation was published as document CP/CSH/INF-337/12.

The delegation of the United States spoke about the work of the Inter-American Defense College, describing the symposium to commemorate its 50th anniversary as an example of how the College promotes civilian-military relations.
3. Update by the IADB on its consultations with the organs, agencies and entities of the OAS and other relevant actors on the draft plan presented, with a view to improving advice and guidance that the IADB provides the inter-American system, aimed at improving disaster response capabilities in the Hemisphere, taking into account, inter alia, the Inter-American Plan for Disaster Prevention and Response and the Coordination of Humanitarian Assistance
· “Plan for Improving Advice and Guidance Provided by the IADB to the Inter-American System in the Event of Disasters” (CP/CSH-1392/12 corr. 1)

The Director General of the Inter-American Defense Board, General Juárez Aparecido De Paula Cunha, recalled that a majority of the organizations that handle military and defense affairs were involved in the preparation of this plan. He further explained that because of the budget allocated, adjustments had to be made and this exercise was one of the issues considered. In that connection he announced that translation costs will be reduced and documents will be sent out only in Spanish. He also announced that an external audit could not be paid for.

Referring to the process that has to be engaged to raise the visibility of the IADB, especially within the defense ministries themselves, the delegation of Chile said it understood that the budget cuts will affect the activities.

The delegation of Argentina reserved the right to comment on the reports in the future and reiterated the position outlined on April 19. It recalled, in that regard, that its delegate to the IADB had voted against this plan. It also noted that all activities of the IADB must fall within the purview of the Statutes. 

The delegation of Paraguay announced that on Monday, December 3, General Rios was elected as Vice Chair of the IADB Council of Delegates. It expressed concern over the issue of budget cuts and programs that this will affect.

The delegation of Nicaragua reserved the right to submit comments on the presentations made.

The delegation of Peru asked the IADB how it viewed the two conventions (CIFTA and CITAAC) in terms of the advisory part. On the presentation by the College, it said it would support the scheduled visit to Peru and, with respect to the disaster plan, proposed that this updating exercise should become a routine exercise. It noted as well the importance of ensuring that these kinds of activities were coordinated with the Organization's areas responsible for this issue and with institutions that had responsibility in these matters.

For its part, the delegation of Ecuador emphasized the importance of the IADB's work, such as in humanitarian demining that falls within the purview of the Statutes. It requested as well a report on the parameters for selecting teachers working at the Inter-American Defense College.

The delegations of Brazil, Canada, United States, and Guatemala thanked the IADB for its reports and for the work it had undertaken.

General Thibualt noted that the 2012 annual report was in the process of being completed. The activities it covers show that progress has been made. He also referred to changes in the IADB leadership, to be made in June 2013.

4. Consideration of the topic:  Execution of the Hemispheric Plan of Action against Transnational Organized Crime and the strengthening of hemispheric cooperation
· Draft resolution “Place and Date of the Fourth Meeting of the Technical Group on Transnational Organized Crime” (CP/CSH-1442/12)

The draft resolution was approved by the Committee and referred to the Permanent Council for consideration. 
5. Other business

Ambassador Albert R. Ramdin, Assistant Secretary General, briefed the Committee on the possibility of support being received from the United Nations Security Council Resolution 1540 Committee to fund one coordinator for this issue within the Organization. 

The delegations of Colombia, Costa Rica, Dominican Republic, and United States supported this initiative.

Observing that in the interest of timely follow-up specific information was needed on this issue, the delegation of El Salvador asked the Assistant Secretary General whether a profile had already been identified for an individual who would be performing the functions of coordinator.

The delegation of Canada requested that this information be circulated in writing, and inquired whether this matter was being coordinated with CICTE.

The delegation of Peru stated that the first step in implementing Resolution 1540 was more in-depth understanding of the nuclear, chemical, and biological weapons conventions. It also agreed that participation of regional organizations was important as areas of synergy had already been identified.

Ambassador Ramdin replied that the terms of reference for this post were still being discussed, and that the option of this coordinator being able to provide support for countries that have no regional coordinator for the issue will be considered.  He said this matter will be coordinated with CICTE.
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